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General Order # 1,024
                                               January, 2017
January 2017 Meeting

                           DATE:    Friday, January 20th, 2016 

                   LOCATION:   Wakefield Public Safety Building 1 Union St.

                                          Wakefield. Additional parking is available in the 

                                          parking lot of the Princess Plaza at 26 Princess St. 
                                          adjacent to Fire Headquarters                               
                    TIME:            2000 hours.
                    PROGRAM:  “An Evening with Mr. Kevin White”
                                          Mr. White is a well-known fire photographer from

                                          The Merrimac Valley. You will not want to miss 

                                          this show! 

December Meeting
Another great Holiday meeting took place at Wayne Alarm! As in the past we were the guests of Honorary Member Ralph Sevinor. A great Italian buffet was enjoyed by all. Member Rick Conway put on an ‘old school’ slide show complete with projector and carousels! A tip of the helmet to members Peter Aloisi and Frank San Severino for their donations to the raffle.
Guest Speaker

Kevin is a photographer who’s been shooting fire scenes throughout the Boston area for over 15 years. Growing up in Reading, he was involved as a teenager in both the Stoneham and Reading Auxiliary Fire Departments. While ultimately not pursuing a career in the Fire Service, he continues to show his love for it by highlighting the efforts of our area firefighters thru the lens. Now living in Andover, he’s had the chance to shoot the very busy Merrimack Valley Fire Departments on a regular basis including but not limited to Lawrence, Lowell, Haverhill and Methuen. He also takes regular yearly buff trips to Detroit Michigan including the 4th of July to shoot what has become a very busy night in recent years. He’s had photos published in many local newspapers, is a regular contributor to FireNews magazine and is an active member in both the Connecticut Fire Photographers Association and the Boston Sparks Association.  

Membership

The application of Mr. James McGonagle will be voted on at the January 2017 meeting. The application of Mr. Edward Foster will be read at the upcoming meeting.
 Weather Cancellation

It’s that time of year again, the leaves have fallen, the days are shorter, and soon the first snow fall will occur, fouling up the meeting nights! The meeting cancellation will be broadcast over Citywide Radio, Facebook, along with e-mails being sent out.  After all it is winter in New England! Let’s all hope it’s an easy winter like last year! 

Bus Trip

Save the date SATURDAY MAY 20th

The 2017 Bus Trip will be taken out along the Mohawk Trail stopping in various mill towns. Your committee is hard at work put the finishing touches on the planning. A full itinerary and ticket price will be announced in the Feb. issue of the Line Box. 
[image: image2.jpg]FIRE-RESCUE-EWS

s
G STATION ONE





Orange H.Q. One of our planned stops! Photo courtesy of Member Michael Boynton

Boston Globe Archives

The Association has purchased a subscription to the Boston Globe Archives. Any member wishing access to the archives must follow the newly developed policy:
Any Box 52 member in good standing will be allowed access to the Boston Globe Archives for a one week (seven days) period. The member shall submit in writing to the BOD using the Association’s email box52boston@hotmail.com. The member will then be notified and given a log-in and password for the site. At the end of the seven day period the password will be changed. A list of requests shall be maintained and access will be on a first come – first served basis.
The Line Box
Do you like to write? Do you take fire scene photos? You do, great, cause the Line Box is looking to add one or two more writers to the staff and we can always use more photographers. If you are interested, please contact Editor Frank San Severino at the Associations e-mail address of box52boston@hotmail.com. 

REMINDERS

· January 20th meeting in Wakefield, “An Evening with Mr. Kevin White”.  
· Save the Date! Saturday May 20th bus trip to the Mill Towns of the Mohawk Valley.

By Order of the President                                                                    Newsletter Editor

David Parr                                                                                           Frank San Severino
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Recent Lynn 5th alarm on W. Baltimore St. This fire will be featured in the Feb. issue of the Line Box. Photo courtesy of Scott Eisen and the Lynn Item.

